






















































From: James Schock <schock1947@gmail.com> 
Date: August 12, 2017 at 7:09:04 AM EDT 
To: "Madani, Mo" <Mo.Madani@myfloridalicense.com> 
Subject: Rule 61-G20-2.002 comment 

I am in favor of the two step process as presented during the August 8th Commission meeting and believe that 
will provide the best chance to comply with the law. I also believe in order to assure that we maintain all the 
NFIP discounts and other Federally backed programs we must assure equivalency with the ICC Codes so that 
ISO ratings are maintained in each jurisdiction. Unfortunately this rule does not go far enough to accomplish 
that mandate. The rule needs to be expanded to provide a risk analysis comparing the Florida codes and the I 
codes.  
 
In discussions I have had with ISO they will primarily evaluate the Florida code against the I code in three 
primary areas Structural, Fire and Flood. In order to meet the laws of Florida we would need to make that same 
comparison therefore the rule should provide for that risk study. 
 
If for example the non-equivalency of the codes affect the NFIP insurance rates by as little as 50 dollars per 
year per policy in  St. Johns county alone we have 35000 flood policies therefore 35000x50 dollars = 
1,750,000 dollars now assuming St. Johns is an average county multiply that time 67 = 117,250,000 dollars 
each year the citizens of Florida will pay unnecessarily for flood insurance alone not to mention normal home 
owner insurance impacts.  
 
I also agree with staff that Fire needs to remain in the comparison not only for the reasons stated above but fire 
effects Florida as well as other states and perhaps even more so do to water supplies and Florida’s rapid 
growth. 
 
During the workshop, it was stated that eliminating the review of all code updates would not satisfy 
the criteria outlined in Section 7 (a) and (c) of HB 1021 which requires the Commission to “review 
the most current updates” of the International Codes, and “adopt any updates to such 
codes or any other code necessary” in order to maintain eligibility for NFIP/CRS 
and HUD programs. Section 7 (c) also suggests “The commission may adopt… any 
portions of the codes identified in paragraph (a), but only as needed to 
accommodate the specific needs of this state.” I believe that there are many specific 
needs for our communities that extend significantly beyond just wind, water intrusion, and energy 
which must be carefully evaluated during the Florida Code update process, to keep citizens and 
visitors to our state safe in the built environment, and to keep our code relevant to today’s 
construction advances. I hope that you agree. 
 
Sincerely, 
James R. Schock P.E., S.I., C.B.O., C.F.M., and M.C.P. 
Vice President BOAF 
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